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Our Ref: PQ 30404/19 
 
 
Mr Stephen Donnelly T.D., 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House,  
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2. 
 
 
PQ Ref:  30404/19 

To ask the Minister for Health if each CHO and hospital group published operational 
plans for 2019; and if so, if they have been published on the HSE website.  

 
 
Dear Deputy Donnelly 
 
I refer to your parliamentary question relating to operational plans for 2019.  
 
I wish to advise that all Community Health Organisations, Hospital Groups and National Services 
Operational/Delivery Plans for 2019 have been completed and published on our website and can be 
accessed at the following url:- https://www.hse.ie/eng/services/publications/  
 
 
I hope this if of assistance. 
 
 
Yours faithfully,  

 
Anne O’Connor 
Chief Operation Officer 


